BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –August 13, 2019
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Matt Putin, Mark Curtain, Brody Hale, Keith O’Neil, Chris May
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:34 PM.
Abatements
An abatement for 666 East Street was submitted for a pool refill. After discussion and review of the information submitted the Board agreed to approve.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.  A credit will be applied to the customer’s bill.

An abatement request was submitted for 58 Devon Road.  The customer had a large water/sewer bill due to a hose being left on.  The customer requested an abatement on the sewer portion of the bill.  After review and discussion the Board agreed to grant the request without precedence.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor. 
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  Since the last billing cycle, 46 have been fixed, with another 6 scheduled.  There are approximately 120 left to repair.
The tagging of properties was done on August 7th and 8th in order to give one final notice to customers before the shut off procedures begin. Water shut offs for nonpayment are scheduled to begin on Monday, August 19th.  
Waste Water Dept

None

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Advertising for the Maple Street paving project will be in the Berkshire Eagle on August 16-18th.  Al Zerbato gave the Board copies of the bid packet.  The sealed bids will be opened on August 30th @ 2PM in the DPW office.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Highway Department had been reinforcing the bank on Maple Street and also doing guardrail prep in anticipation on the project.

The Board was informed about the sale of surplus equipment from the Highway Department and given a list, which included a 1997 International truck and a 1959 Austin grader.  An ad will appear in the Berkshire Eagle on Sunday, August 19th.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that he had received quotes on the Abbey Court dredging.  Jim Leahy’s was the lowest at $8200.  He would be ready to start in early September.  Letter’s are ready to send to the residents affected.  Also a letter has been sent to the Conservation Commission.  Bob Bartini inquired on the use of capacity fee proceeds being used.  Dave Forrest stated that it would have to go to Town Meeting for approval. Al Zerbato stat4ed that there is a possibility to use funds for I & I projects.  Also available in the FY20 budget are $15,000 for extraordinary repairs.  The Board then voted to accept the Leahy quote.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.

Other
A representative son behalf of the owner of 131 Paul Drive appeared again before the Board regarding possible connection to Town sewer.  The representative felt that if the current septic failed that it would be a hardship to the owner to connect to Town sewer because of the distance of the driveway.  The Board referred them to the Board of Health for further information.  Matt Putin from SK Designs presented a proposal to install a new septic system on the property.  After doing testing and having a favorable outcome, he requested that they could continue with design and install a new system rather than connecting up the Town sewer.  After some discussion, the Board agreed to except the septic plan in lieu of connecting 

to the Town sewer based on distance and suitability per the Board of Health.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
A capacity request for 905 Pleasant Street was submitted.  A new building will be constructed alongside an existing one.  The Board was presented with a request and check for capacity fees.  Dave Forrest made a motion to accept and Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor.

Minutes

July 23, 2019 minutes approved:  Roger Schuerer made the motion, Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday September 24, 2019 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:32 PM   Bob Bartini made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

